MINUTES

LEGISLATIVE SERVICES AND FACILITIES

The Joint Committee on Legislative Services and Facilities met on
February 14, 1969, at 8:30 a. m. for the purpose of discussing the
position that was vacant on the Committee. Present were: Sggators
Ross Doyen, Joseph Warren and Glee Smith; Representatives Ca£l Ossmann,
Donald Bell and Richard Mankin; and Ben Barrett, representing the Re-
search Department.

Senator Doyen announced that due to personal reasons, Reed Whitaker
would be unable to accept the position as Secretary to the Joint Committee.

Representative Bell stated if the rest of the Committee wanted to
offer Rex Crowl the position it would be fine with him, but that he felt
the Committee should investigate the possibility of Mr. Crowl's moving
to Chicago in the near future.

Representative Bell presented a resume of Frank Bomar's qualifi-
cations. He is forty years old, and has done work for the chamber in
the past. At the present time his salary is about $7000 a year, and
he is looking for advancement. He was at one time associated with Andrew
Schoeppel.

Representative Ossmann stated that if the Committee could wait,
perhaps there might be other candidates for the position, and he expressed
the feeling that perhaps some of the personnel from Senator Carlson's
office might be interested.

Ben Barrett suggested the Committee contact the universities to
see if they had anyone available.

Representative Bell felt that the Committee should notify Rex Croﬁ}

as soon as possible, in order to "let him off the hock." Other Committee




members expressed the same feeling.
Senator Doyen asked Representative Bell to contact Frank Bomar
and ask him to come for an interview before the Committee.
After contacting the various universities and Mr. Bomar,'the
Committee will meet again to discuss the matter further.
The meeting was adjourned.
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